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Dear Buzz Readers, 

A New Year is with us.  May it be one which frees us from our 

homes  to be able to be with  members  of our families, to visit  

friends and  acquaintances  once again.  

We must believe, never give up and keep looking for hope.  

 

Like all charities The Buzz depends on monies from those that     

advertise in it and donations from its readers if it is to survive. 

I have tried my best to keep the Newsletter published throughout 

2020.  It has been harder because village functions  and things  

happening just hasn’t and so alternatives had to be found..  

 

Delivering  the publication through your letter boxes each time has 

been trickier too.  Nevertheless with the help of volunteers both 

regular and new we have done our best and I hope that you           

continue to  think the publication worthwhile.    My thanks also 

goes to Rose for her unique covers at the front of each issue. 

 

Any article, mention or photograph for The Buzz that you wish to 

have published in the next issue please see that I get it by  the 20th 

February.   Why not pay a visit to our great village website  

www.bridgerule.co.uk  kept up to date for us by                              

Cliff Seymour-Smith and Bridgerule’s Buzzing Community                  

facebook page  under Administrator Stacey Cholwill. 

Sheila Cholwill  Editor    

email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350  
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 

3 



4 

 

Daniel and Rachel Kensit who live in our      
village had their wedding planned for the 
31st of December in Poundstock Church 
followed by a reception at The                     
Gildhouse.   So far so good!! 
 
The couple had  spent six hours                
decorating the venue on the 30th. But then 
Boris said Cornwall was moving into tier 3 
from  Midnight and they quickly    realised  
the  reception would not be able to go 
ahead the following afternoon  because of 
the new rules of tier 3. This was already 
3.30pm!    
Daniel was at the  venue, sorting            

speakers for the music when Rachel called to tell him the devastating news.  
Understandably they  were both gutted but they were not going to let it 
defeat them and their very special day and so decided to call the vicar in 
charge, Rev. Dougie Adams,  to see if it was  possible for him to carry out 
the ceremony that evening followed by the reception.  
 
In the meantime,  Daniel phoned the caterers to see if they could provide 
their services that night instead of the following day. Amazingly he              
rearranged his evening and the vicar called at 4.40 pm and confirmed the 
wedding could go ahead.   The next hour or so was a blur for the couple of 
rushing to  parents, making phone calls left right and centre.                           
Remarkably the marriage took place at 6.15pm.  
 
Daniel and Rachel were so grateful to the photographer and videographer 
who too managed to get there on time and the florist  who managed to get 
to the church to give out the buttonholes and bouquets. Not to mention all 
their  guests getting ready and changing their arrangements to make it so 
special for the family. 
 
The lovely photograph shows Daniel and Rachel together with their            
children Jacob, Florence, Wilfred and Reuben. 

Most romantic wedding ever arranged in less than two hours                                     
after Covid Tier changes   
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday wishes: 

   Betty Ingram on the 4th January. 

   Gary Abbott on 14th January. 

   Vic Pickett on 23rd January. 

   Joan Marshall on 24th January. 

 

   Ron Abbott on 8th February. 

   Paul Cholwill on 13th February. 

   Tony Wallis on 16th February. 

   Marie Field on 21st February. 

   Alan Quilter on 21st February. 

   Harry Cholwill for 24th February. 

   Christopher Darwin on 29th February. 

Warm Wishes are sent to Angela Brock who has recently undergone a           

knee replacement operation. 

 

 Congratulations to- 

Paul Crocker and Nicola Jackson, Archie and Henry on the  safe arrival of 

their little brother, Reggie Anthony Crocker.   

Remembering: 

Our thoughts are with Kevin Norton on the recent sudden death of wife  

Susan.    

Our thoughts are also with Pat Haydon on the recent death of husband 

Lionel. The funeral has already taken place. 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped to light up our village over the                   

Christmas period.  What an effort and much appreciated. 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                 Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                    Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                          
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Mr  Phil. Hodges  - Southfields                              
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                  
Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                          Mr and Mrs M.  Thornton- Atlanta                                                  
Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                       Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                                     
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                        
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                                         
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                                              
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                                 
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park              Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                                                
Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                     Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                         
Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows               
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                                    
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                                           
Terry & Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy              Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                          
Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                             
Kevin  Norton  - The Village                         Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia = Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows    Roz Rickett— South View                 
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                       
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton            Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                                     
Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields                      
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields           Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                     
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                  Emma Moore—Marybear            
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green            Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park               
Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise           Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                              
Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                                     
Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows 
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Friends of Bridgrule School                  
Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  
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Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz you are 

also giving permission for the same material to be published on The              

Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The Buzz is not necessarily in 

agreement with the opinions expressed in this magazine and accepts no 

responsibility for transactions with private or trade advertisers.  All                 

information thought correct at time of going to press. 

ENGLISH TUITION and WRITING SERVICE 

Experienced tutor based in Bridgerule currently has spaces 
available for private tuition. 

- English Language and Literature up to A Level 
- French to GCSE Level 
- English as a Foreign/Second Language 
- 11+/Entrance exams (including Maths/Verbal and Non-Verbal reasoning) 
- Proofreading/editing essays or theses 
- Help with written work/forms/CVs/letters etc 

Bespoke classes in your home.           £25/hour, free initial consultation 

Please contact Katie 07976 599275 or katie_beat@yahoo.co.uk  

Dear Bridgerule - many thanks for the 

warm welcome we’ve received since we 

began to visit BACK IN SPRING 2020!  

We are very grateful for your support, and we 

look forward to continuing to bake for you. 

YOU’LL find us in the village hall car park on     

the  fourth friday of every month.   

FIND OUR REGULAR MENU AND OUR MONTHLY SPECIALS ON FACEBOOK,           

INSTAGRAM,AND OUR WEBSITE - OR POP DOWN AND PICK UP A FLYER! text us 

your orders on 07967 000396 - OR COME DOWN AND LET US KNOW   WHEN YOU’D 

LIKE TO COLLECT.  

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT PREFERRED (BACS/PAYPAL) - 

 WE ARE ALSO GLAD TO ACCEPT CASH.   

alexswoodfiredpizza.co.uk 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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MOBILE LIBRARY 2021 

VISITS BRIDGERULE 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 14:00 -  14:30  

BRIDGERULE UPLANDS  14:40 - 15:20 

JANUARY   20TH  FEBRUARY 17TH  MARCH  17TH 

APRIL 14TH   MAY 12TH   JUNE 9TH 

JULY  7TH   AUGUST  4TH  SEPTEMBER 1ST 

OCTOBER 27TH  NOVEMBER 24TH   

IT HAD TO BE DONE! 

BOYS WILL BE BOYS 

WELL, THESE BOYS       

ANYWAY! 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

            Doors,  Flat Pack Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling. 

               Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071

 Email: peggyhowmuch@gmail.com 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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Dear One and All,  

I have arrived among you as Superintendent minister of the Bude and 
Holsworthy Circuit of the Methodist Church at a difficult and anxious 
time. 

 Covid- 19 has disrupted lives and brought fear, sadness and grief to 
many. And yet it is the way of Christ to enter into such situations and it is 
for me to follow in that example and be of service. This is my twenty sixth 
year of ministry including being a student minister at Bristol University 
and Wesley College. I have moved to Chilsworthy from Plymouth with my 
wife Donna, who is an ordained Methodist minister and now chaplain at 
Shebbear College, where, incidentally, I went to school as a boy. I have 
three adult children and four grandchildren. I also have a West Highland 
terrier called Mr Wesley. I have served as a minister in London and   
Plymouth and have been a chaplain to hospitals in London and in      
Plymouth and also to a women’s prison in south London. I have also 
served as Deputy Chair of the Plymouth and Exeter District. I am the    
Spiritual Adviser and Freedom to Speak Up Guardian for Livewell      
Southwest and a governor at Shebbear College. Prior to  becoming a   
minister I was a detective in the Metropolitan Police.  

I am an Exeter Chiefs follower as well as supporting Crystal Palace FC 
(someone has to) I enjoy walking on Dartmoor and have academic        
interests in Theology and Ethics. I have been known to skydive on         
occasions and wish I had learnt how skydive at a younger age – I am now 
restricted to tandem jumps which are fun but frustrating at the same 
time. I look forward to serving Christ in the Bude and Holsworthy Circuit 
and sharing the Christian journey with you. 

Every Blessing Simon. 

INTRODUCING OUR NEW 

METHODIST SUPERINTENDENT 

MINISTER 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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Support still shown in difficult year for  

Cholwill’s Christmas Reindeers 

With such a difficult year for everyone, no  

Christmas Craft Fayre’s to go to and working 

out how the supporters would be able to get 

their wooden Christmas friends safely  anyway, 

the Cholwill reindeer factory had to make a 

decision of whether to open up or not.  

But they knew their favourite charity had also 

financially suffered in 2020 and so the family  

decided to get the chainsaws, drills and saws 

out, but would make less than in  previous 

years.    

Up to now Paul and Stacey had opened up an order line on social media but 

this year sales have just been basically word of mouth.  Following on from 

being on BBC Spotlight last Christmas people have been eager to get their 

orders in and show their support.   

One lady from Northam bought three with one being sent to her son who 

lives in Italy. Two telephone calls have come from America to purchase 

reindeers for their relatives in Devon. The doctors surgery at                    

Black Torrington put one on display and from that followed 9 further          

orders. The Cholwill’s Reindeer Factory has seen  supporters this year come  

from  Plymouth, Exeter, Seaton and Yeovil for their red nosed Christmas 

friends. Staff at Harpers of Holsworthy too have purchased quite a few as 

presents.  Some other supporters have said that they have waited five 

years to get one of Colin’s Red Nosed Reindeers. 

The Cholwill family are extremely grateful to the ladies who knit scarves for 

their reindeers  each year and are pleased to report that Christmas 2020 

will see another £4500 being donated to Little Harbour Children’s Hospice 

with a running total now at £48200 raised in just 8 Christmas.   

25 

                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  8.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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Bridgerule Parish Council Clerk ..Rachel Perry  …………………07980 543209 

Holsworthy Medical Centre       ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

 Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

Torridge District Council…     www.torridge.gov.uk ….......01237 4228700 

Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ................ 01409 259001 

13 

 
ANOTHER BYGONE PHOTOGRAPH OF OUR VILLAGE 

Rose Hitchings has just bought this post card for her Village History File. 

The lady in the photo was Miss Amy  Gilbert  on the doorstep of her home.   

Locals back then would call her flannel feet!  Why?  Because she was quite 

tall and slim and walked everywhere in very flat brown buckled sandals.                      

On a daily basis she would come out of her house, walk across the road 

with her teapot and throw  her tea leaves into the hedge.  One day though 

she walked right out in front of a motor cyclist and suffered a broken leg. 

Colin Cholwill remembers delivering logs to her with his horse and cart and 

said she loved to make an excuse to try and pay for the logs less than she 

should.  Her neighbour,  Ms Bowman, ran the church Sunday School from  

her house.  Mrs Violet Bewes, Ray’s gran, who lived at the time at Wharf 

Villa, would  lead the Sunday School  with her. 
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We begin with the business: 
 
    Glebe House   
       The Brewer Family 
 
 
 

“For us at Glebe House, I think the worst part of the pandemic was back in 
March this year. At the very start there were so many questions and      
uncertainties. Whose bookings do we have to cancel? How long will the 
lockdown be? Will we be able to host the beer festival? As a business how 
can we survive this? One of the worst tasks was calling up our guests and 
explaining they couldn’t visit us. Some were very understanding, some 
were very upset and others very angry. It was certainly a stressful time, we 
were constantly on the phone to guests, agents & the local council              
re-arranging stays and organising refunds. We also had three weddings 
booked to take place this year, our very first weddings (including a couple 
from the village Sally Webb and Alan Quilter), which sadly we had to           
postpone until 2021 which was hugely disappointing. 
  
The lockdown wasn’t all bad. After the chaos at the start we found          
ourselves with a lot more time on our hands, and able to get on with those 
jobs we weren’t able to do normally. The hour exercise daily also meant 
we were able to explore the village more. We often found ourselves having 
a good chat to a lot of people from the village, which we really enjoyed; it’s 
such a lovely friendly village.  

 The past year has been like no other, and at times I’m sure we have 

all felt quite anxious, if not scared. So the editor of The Buzz thought 

she would  invite a local  Business, a Teenager, a Retired Couple and 

a Young Mum and Front Line Worker what life has been like  for 

them living in our rural  village of Bridgerule throughout the pandem-

ic and their hopes for the future. 
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

 Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 
    bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

 Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 
 
Well that was Christmas 2020 ! We now have to put up with the New Year 
2021 and all it entails. Do not expect that anything will really change from 
the criminal's point of view. Just a new angle on how to start a scam, or just 
an old fashioned confidence trick. 
There will be new phone calls from BT, Amazon, Sky or  Ebay. 
Please do not ever press '1' or their chosen number. No good will come of 
it. 
Unless you have started this 'conversation' with them - it's all a SCAM  or a 
FRAUD. Put the phone down. 
Spurious emails from folk you may know was dealt with in the last Buzz. 
Hackers jamming up your systems or merely pinching your password was 
the subject of an 'Alert' recently. 
To join up for Alerts of many types, go to the Devon and Cornwall Police 
website, or try "neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/". 
 
I'm sure we all hope for the vaccines to work, and BREXIT to settle down 
quietly but it could be a long hard slog. 
 
So look after yourselves and your neighbours and friends. 
Remember if you didn't join then you can't win, and if it looks too good to 
be true, then it probably is.. 
 

John McDougall 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 

Telephone: 01288 381327 
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Watching the news and seeing how bad  everything was in the big cities, 
we really appreciated living in the countryside in a relatively very safe    
area. Once the restrictions eased, it was really nice being able to open our         
gardens and tennis court to the village (with the councils permission), and 
it started to feel a little more normal with other people enjoying the 
grounds and it not being so quiet. 
 

 When we heard that we could open up again in July it was a huge relief for 

us, as the Peak summer trade is so hugely pivotal for our business. Then 
the reality kicked in, there was an overload of information coming from so 
many different sources about what we could and couldn’t do, especially 
regarding cleaning routines and running a swimming pool. Fortunately,  
being self-catering meant that we don’t have too many indoor communal 
areas and it should be fairly simple for guests to keep  themselves to     
themselves, but with the shortage of PPE it was a concern whether or not 
we could open up in time. Our cleaning staff have been fantastic and have 
taken the situation very seriously. Cleaning obviously takes a lot longer 
now, but it’s so nice being able to open again. 
 

 We put up an outdoor marquee as a bar, instead of opening the    
indoor bar. We have found this to be a lot more popular and opened 
the bar most nights. To make the evenings more interesting, we 
started to host pizza nights and gin nights which were great fun, as 
the summer went on we opened these events up to the local         
village and we were thrilled with their response and had some great 
evenings which almost resembled a mini beer festival at times. Over 
the second lockdown we looked at how we could  diversify our        
business and decided to offer a Pizza delivery service (as there’s      
no-one who delivers takeaway to the village), and again the           
response has been really positive and we are thinking of  continuing 
this service onwards every Saturday. 
 2020 has certainly been a very strange year, it’s had its stresses, boredom 
and confusions, but overall we feel very lucky that we are all healthy and 
safe. We heard that Stacey Cholwill was trying to organise a big light up for 
the village after such a strange year, and decided to invest heavily in    
Christmas lights to bring a bit of festive cheer. It’s been lovely walking 

around the village again and seeing all the lights up.” 

http://neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/
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Our Retired Couple  -  

              Graham and Joan Whatmore 

In March 2020 my wife Joan, and I went into 

lockdown as did the rest of the country. That 

first three months didn’t seem much of a          

problem because my son Scott did all our shop-

ping and attended to anything outside of the 

house that required attention. In truth we were 

not in the habit of going out much apart from          

shopping and the occasional visit to the hospital for an out patient           

appointment so it didn’t really deprive us of much freedom to be honest. 

I have some serious medical problems and with me at 84 and Joan at 86 we 

were at considerable risk should we have contracted the virus and         

somehow, knowing this, made the lock in much easier to bear. Sadly we are 

still in that position 9 months later; some things never change. 

Scott continued to do our shopping and we continued to remain in the 

house unless circumstances demanded we go out and it became a way of 

life. This last lockdown though affected us a lot more. We suddenly          

noticed our lack of freedom.  Joan, especially, but I was fully aware of the 

dangers of mixing too much and putting myself at risk so I found it more 

bearable.  During the summer I often went for a little drive around the lanes 

surrounding Bridgerule just to get me out of the house and  although I     

never left the car  it was a break. It was something to look  forward to.    But 

once Autumn arrived those trips stopped and remain stopped to this day! 

Next week sees the start of the vaccine injections and we will be among the 

early  recipients hopefully. Personally I am eager for it to happen. Of course 

we will still be at risk and we are fully aware of that but psychologically it is 

a much needed boost to our moral and can’t happen quickly enough as far 

as we are concerned.  
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OUR HALL AT PRESENT ONLY OPEN 

FOR THE POST OFFICE OUTREACH 

SERVICE ON A MONDAYS                    

9.30AM—1.30PM 

In November I made a decision to change jobs from the Early Years sector 
to a Primary School teaching assistant. A dream job and an opportunity that 
I’m grateful for. But my new job in itself has come with anxieties.   Moving 
to a bigger school (which has seen virus cases), means more        contact 
outside of our safe bubble. But with everyone working together and the 
systems put into place to keep students and staff safe, we can only hope 
that with a vaccine in place and another about to become available to 
quash this horrible virus, we can all come out the other side. 

If this year had taught me anything, it’s that, family and friends are gifts that 
should never be taken for granted. Birth has been around us and never 
been more beautiful. 

Death of loved ones is hard at any time, but now we have the added impact 
of loneliness, which Is the hardest thing to watch.  Just taking the time to 
even make a phone call makes the biggest difference.  

I’ve learnt that children have got so much more resilience than we give 
them credit for and as a parent, the proudness I feel towards my children 
and how they’ve handled this massive change to their life, is forever going 
to be heart filling, I think we all need to resort back to a child like view and 
just be thankful for the little things.  

The final thing I’ve learnt is how much I value human connection and that 
the moment it’s safe to do so I’m never going to take for granted a simple 
hug, a coffee date, a meal out or holiday.  

Covid may have kept us apart in distance but it’s made my love for others 
grow so much stronger.  

 

The Editor is sincerely grateful  to  The Brewer Family,      and Joan , Abi 
and Gemma for spending time to write  on the impact of Covid 19  and 
what it has meant for each of them.  She cannot thank them enough, 
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Unfortunately, once the lockdown came to an end in July, we also had the 
heart breaking news that my husbands gran had been diagnosed with     
leukaemia.  This threw a whole new light on the impact that lockdown and 
Covid had with distancing to keep our relatives safe. My husband had 
popped by throughout the lockdown with our boys to see his grandparents 
from a distance outside but considering pre Covid we saw them weekly, 
with her diagnosis, it meant that the time we had spent apart was even 
more heart-breaking.  Covid meant there was no time spent beside her in 
the hospital, as family inside was limited so of course grandad would sit 
with her. We could only manage to spend time talking to her through her 
hospital room window, which we will now add to memories and we will  
forever cherish. When the doctors finally confirmed the aggression of the 
cancer and there was no help they could offer, palliative care was to be 
started, which thankfully could be done at her home. This chance to have 
her home and spend her last weeks together will be forever valued. The 
lessening of the virus enabled her to have her dying wish of family around 
her, and I know how grateful as a family we are to have had that time.  

It’s devastating how Covid has kept other families apart at such a sad time, 
as we know others haven’t had the chance to come home for their final 
days. But we will always thank God for time.  

The funeral was limited to family but the people who lined the street was 
overwhelming and showed how much community will come together and 
what an amazing and loved lady she was. Even a pandemic won’t keep        
people away to show their respects. 

Going back to work was then surreal. After having the safety of our home, 
leaving that sanctuary to be in contact with so many others had a massive 
impact on my mental health.  When working with children they are the         
priority and at no time should they sense unsettledness.  Coming home I 
would be anxious and overly clean everything. I couldn’t stay in the same 
clothes if I been out in them and no one came into the house. Shopping was 
all done on line as being out at work was enough for my anxiety that having 
to do shopping ‘in shops’ was just overwhelming.  

When our children went back to school, they had a week of being out of 
sorts but definitely have blossomed with the new structure and they are 
both so lucky to be in a smaller village school, where thankfully through the 
hard work of staff and parents, we have kept the virus at bay.  
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I dread to think what state we would be in if there was no vaccine on its 

way.  Another year of living like this just doesn’t bear thinking about.  If the 

virus didn’t get us the depression just might! 

Thank God for the NHS eh! 

 

 Our Teenager    —    Abi Neep 

The pandemic has affected us all very differently, as 

a person of the younger generation it has been a 

strange time to grow up. I turned 18 at the end of 

the first lockdown and the most celebrating I could 

experience was a small picnic on the beach with just 

two friends. There has been positives and negatives 

for me as an individual, not being able to socialise or 

see friends has been a tough time as after leaving college this is what most 

teenagers would love to be doing. It was a very odd thing to be told that I 

would not be taking my final A Level exams this year too, young people 

have been told exams would shape the rest of our lives and they have been 

cancelled,     future plans for work, study and travel have been changed and 

been made extremely uncertain. I have a small job in Bude and was         

furloughed from that for months much like the rest of us and the now slow 

introduction back into work has actually been a lovely experience as I have 

been able to see people again and interact as young people should. Physical 

distancing goes against the impulse of an adolescent, spending time away 

from home to be with friends was a very prominent part of my life and to 

have that taken away was frustrating and strange.  

Although not all, many people believe that not getting out of bed and being 

lazy and watching Netflix for a lot of the time is a teenagers dream, I on the 

other hand was itching to get out and do exciting things this year,  I had 

planned to attend festivals and enjoy many parties and social gatherings 

with friends, there were talks of going abroad on holiday with a friend too 

and it was disappointing to learn that I could not do this.  
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As a collective both myself and my peers did stick to the lockdown rules 
and didn’t see each other for quite a long time. As an individual I was at 
that time very worried about the dangers of the virus and felt under a lot of 
pressure not to spread it as the media suggested that it was my kind of age 
group that was causing the rise in cases. I think mentally this prospect 
affected a lot of young people around me and caused my age group to be 
pushed into a circle of blame which took a toll on the mental wellbeing of 
young people.  

There have been positives for me in the whole experience however, I have 
focussed on self progression, when lockdown hit I got up and changed    
myself. I began home workouts and walked my husky every day, I have   
become more motivated in not just my fitness but everything I do, when I 
began to see results from my exercise I appreciated that if I persist at 
something I will get there in the end. I have kept fish for two years but I 
never had an interest in them and was about to give them up, luckily 
through a time of imposed contemplation in lockdown I found interest in 
this hobby again, I have been caring for them and even began a breeding 
process. I learnt to surf, I won’t lie, I am no professional, but the intense 
effort on your muscles and the sheer mental tenacity it takes to even 
attempt to begin this sport has pushed me to be more motivated than I 
have ever been. Of course we cannot forget the luscious sunshine we were 
blessed with over that period and I earned myself a glowing tan if I do say 
so myself, so no complaints there!  

In comparison to living in a crowded sub-urban community, I feel I have 
been very lucky to have a free range of space and many places to walk and 
get fresh air in. It was nice to be able to head down to the beach and other 
various places in the beautiful area that we live in. It was also lovely to   
observe many other people in the village that I’d never seen out before 
heading for daily walks around the Dux loop, I believe amidst all the   
gloominess, the isolation period has given people an incentive to enjoy our 
surroundings. Around October time last year I was faced with the challenge 
of applying to university, I had no idea what I wanted to do but felt under 
pressure to pursue this without even the slightest clue of what career path 
I wanted to take up.  I fortunately held off from this application and as lock-
down hit it gave me time to think about what I wanted and I realised my 
potential for a course in professional and creative writing so I applied to 
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 this at university and was successful and I will be beginning my course in 
September 2021, an adventure I am extremely excited about. This shows 
that the lockdown in a way has helped me reflect on my life and enabled 
me to prepare for my future, a prospect I believe we can all be excited 
about as our lives are hopefully on the brink of returning to some kind of 
normal.  

Since the news Spread about the unknown Covid 19 
virus, the impact has had a huge effect on my work 
and family life.   When the first lockdown happened, 
myself and my husband were both  fortunate to be 
furloughed from our jobs. I worked within Early Years education and my 
husband within the building industry. 

We enjoyed the sunny days in the garden and managed to get so much 
done around our house. Zoom quizzes with friends and family passed the 
days; it was actually quite nice. We were safe in our home away from the 
nasty virus circulating outside. As time went on home schooling had its ups 
and downs. Being completely out of routine, my children longed to be with 
their friends so explaining why they were unable to go out, without         
creating too much fear was quite tough, and not being as socially active 
took its toll.  But we muddled through and learnt to enjoy just having the 
time together.  

Once the lockdown lifted the first thing I wanted to do was visit my mother 
She has health conditions which means she is vulnerable. I decided to visit 
on my own to lesson any risk and spent two days with her, also managing to 
see my older sister and brother who both have worked throughout.  

My sister being a mental health nurse and my brother managing the trains 
from Birmingham to London. It was an emotional reunion as it was the first 
time since February, we had been together, which had been tough. It’s 
amazing now how thankful I am for the ability to FaceTime. With the lack of 
person-to-person contact, this form of communication has made a  massive 
difference and been a God send, but the joy of being able to spend physical 
time together was amazing. 

Young Mum  and Front Line Worker - 

      Gemma Furse 
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Unfortunately, once the lockdown came to an end in July, we also had the 
heart breaking news that my husbands gran had been diagnosed with     
leukaemia.  This threw a whole new light on the impact that lockdown and 
Covid had with distancing to keep our relatives safe. My husband had 
popped by throughout the lockdown with our boys to see his grandparents 
from a distance outside but considering pre Covid we saw them weekly, 
with her diagnosis, it meant that the time we had spent apart was even 
more heart-breaking.  Covid meant there was no time spent beside her in 
the hospital, as family inside was limited so of course grandad would sit 
with her. We could only manage to spend time talking to her through her 
hospital room window, which we will now add to memories and we will  
forever cherish. When the doctors finally confirmed the aggression of the 
cancer and there was no help they could offer, palliative care was to be 
started, which thankfully could be done at her home. This chance to have 
her home and spend her last weeks together will be forever valued. The 
lessening of the virus enabled her to have her dying wish of family around 
her, and I know how grateful as a family we are to have had that time.  

It’s devastating how Covid has kept other families apart at such a sad time, 
as we know others haven’t had the chance to come home for their final 
days. But we will always thank God for time.  

The funeral was limited to family but the people who lined the street was 
overwhelming and showed how much community will come together and 
what an amazing and loved lady she was. Even a pandemic won’t keep        
people away to show their respects. 

Going back to work was then surreal. After having the safety of our home, 
leaving that sanctuary to be in contact with so many others had a massive 
impact on my mental health.  When working with children they are the         
priority and at no time should they sense unsettledness.  Coming home I 
would be anxious and overly clean everything. I couldn’t stay in the same 
clothes if I been out in them and no one came into the house. Shopping was 
all done on line as being out at work was enough for my anxiety that having 
to do shopping ‘in shops’ was just overwhelming.  

When our children went back to school, they had a week of being out of 
sorts but definitely have blossomed with the new structure and they are 
both so lucky to be in a smaller village school, where thankfully through the 
hard work of staff and parents, we have kept the virus at bay.  
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I dread to think what state we would be in if there was no vaccine on its 

way.  Another year of living like this just doesn’t bear thinking about.  If the 

virus didn’t get us the depression just might! 

Thank God for the NHS eh! 

 

 Our Teenager    —    Abi Neep 

The pandemic has affected us all very differently, as 

a person of the younger generation it has been a 

strange time to grow up. I turned 18 at the end of 

the first lockdown and the most celebrating I could 

experience was a small picnic on the beach with just 

two friends. There has been positives and negatives 

for me as an individual, not being able to socialise or 

see friends has been a tough time as after leaving college this is what most 

teenagers would love to be doing. It was a very odd thing to be told that I 

would not be taking my final A Level exams this year too, young people 

have been told exams would shape the rest of our lives and they have been 

cancelled,     future plans for work, study and travel have been changed and 

been made extremely uncertain. I have a small job in Bude and was         

furloughed from that for months much like the rest of us and the now slow 

introduction back into work has actually been a lovely experience as I have 

been able to see people again and interact as young people should. Physical 

distancing goes against the impulse of an adolescent, spending time away 

from home to be with friends was a very prominent part of my life and to 

have that taken away was frustrating and strange.  

Although not all, many people believe that not getting out of bed and being 

lazy and watching Netflix for a lot of the time is a teenagers dream, I on the 

other hand was itching to get out and do exciting things this year,  I had 

planned to attend festivals and enjoy many parties and social gatherings 

with friends, there were talks of going abroad on holiday with a friend too 

and it was disappointing to learn that I could not do this.  
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Our Retired Couple  -  

              Graham and Joan Whatmore 

In March 2020 my wife Joan, and I went into 

lockdown as did the rest of the country. That 

first three months didn’t seem much of a          

problem because my son Scott did all our shop-

ping and attended to anything outside of the 

house that required attention. In truth we were 

not in the habit of going out much apart from          

shopping and the occasional visit to the hospital for an out patient           

appointment so it didn’t really deprive us of much freedom to be honest. 

I have some serious medical problems and with me at 84 and Joan at 86 we 

were at considerable risk should we have contracted the virus and         

somehow, knowing this, made the lock in much easier to bear. Sadly we are 

still in that position 9 months later; some things never change. 

Scott continued to do our shopping and we continued to remain in the 

house unless circumstances demanded we go out and it became a way of 

life. This last lockdown though affected us a lot more. We suddenly          

noticed our lack of freedom.  Joan, especially, but I was fully aware of the 

dangers of mixing too much and putting myself at risk so I found it more 

bearable.  During the summer I often went for a little drive around the lanes 

surrounding Bridgerule just to get me out of the house and  although I     

never left the car  it was a break. It was something to look  forward to.    But 

once Autumn arrived those trips stopped and remain stopped to this day! 

Next week sees the start of the vaccine injections and we will be among the 

early  recipients hopefully. Personally I am eager for it to happen. Of course 

we will still be at risk and we are fully aware of that but psychologically it is 

a much needed boost to our moral and can’t happen quickly enough as far 

as we are concerned.  
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OUR HALL AT PRESENT ONLY OPEN 

FOR THE POST OFFICE OUTREACH 

SERVICE ON A MONDAYS                    

9.30AM—1.30PM 

In November I made a decision to change jobs from the Early Years sector 
to a Primary School teaching assistant. A dream job and an opportunity that 
I’m grateful for. But my new job in itself has come with anxieties.   Moving 
to a bigger school (which has seen virus cases), means more        contact 
outside of our safe bubble. But with everyone working together and the 
systems put into place to keep students and staff safe, we can only hope 
that with a vaccine in place and another about to become available to 
quash this horrible virus, we can all come out the other side. 

If this year had taught me anything, it’s that, family and friends are gifts that 
should never be taken for granted. Birth has been around us and never 
been more beautiful. 

Death of loved ones is hard at any time, but now we have the added impact 
of loneliness, which Is the hardest thing to watch.  Just taking the time to 
even make a phone call makes the biggest difference.  

I’ve learnt that children have got so much more resilience than we give 
them credit for and as a parent, the proudness I feel towards my children 
and how they’ve handled this massive change to their life, is forever going 
to be heart filling, I think we all need to resort back to a child like view and 
just be thankful for the little things.  

The final thing I’ve learnt is how much I value human connection and that 
the moment it’s safe to do so I’m never going to take for granted a simple 
hug, a coffee date, a meal out or holiday.  

Covid may have kept us apart in distance but it’s made my love for others 
grow so much stronger.  

 

The Editor is sincerely grateful  to  The Brewer Family,      and Joan , Abi 
and Gemma for spending time to write  on the impact of Covid 19  and 
what it has meant for each of them.  She cannot thank them enough, 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 
 
Well that was Christmas 2020 ! We now have to put up with the New Year 
2021 and all it entails. Do not expect that anything will really change from 
the criminal's point of view. Just a new angle on how to start a scam, or just 
an old fashioned confidence trick. 
There will be new phone calls from BT, Amazon, Sky or  Ebay. 
Please do not ever press '1' or their chosen number. No good will come of 
it. 
Unless you have started this 'conversation' with them - it's all a SCAM  or a 
FRAUD. Put the phone down. 
Spurious emails from folk you may know was dealt with in the last Buzz. 
Hackers jamming up your systems or merely pinching your password was 
the subject of an 'Alert' recently. 
To join up for Alerts of many types, go to the Devon and Cornwall Police 
website, or try "neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/". 
 
I'm sure we all hope for the vaccines to work, and BREXIT to settle down 
quietly but it could be a long hard slog. 
 
So look after yourselves and your neighbours and friends. 
Remember if you didn't join then you can't win, and if it looks too good to 
be true, then it probably is.. 
 

John McDougall 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 

Telephone: 01288 381327 
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Watching the news and seeing how bad  everything was in the big cities, 
we really appreciated living in the countryside in a relatively very safe    
area. Once the restrictions eased, it was really nice being able to open our         
gardens and tennis court to the village (with the councils permission), and 
it started to feel a little more normal with other people enjoying the 
grounds and it not being so quiet. 
 

 When we heard that we could open up again in July it was a huge relief for 

us, as the Peak summer trade is so hugely pivotal for our business. Then 
the reality kicked in, there was an overload of information coming from so 
many different sources about what we could and couldn’t do, especially 
regarding cleaning routines and running a swimming pool. Fortunately,  
being self-catering meant that we don’t have too many indoor communal 
areas and it should be fairly simple for guests to keep  themselves to     
themselves, but with the shortage of PPE it was a concern whether or not 
we could open up in time. Our cleaning staff have been fantastic and have 
taken the situation very seriously. Cleaning obviously takes a lot longer 
now, but it’s so nice being able to open again. 
 

 We put up an outdoor marquee as a bar, instead of opening the    
indoor bar. We have found this to be a lot more popular and opened 
the bar most nights. To make the evenings more interesting, we 
started to host pizza nights and gin nights which were great fun, as 
the summer went on we opened these events up to the local         
village and we were thrilled with their response and had some great 
evenings which almost resembled a mini beer festival at times. Over 
the second lockdown we looked at how we could  diversify our        
business and decided to offer a Pizza delivery service (as there’s      
no-one who delivers takeaway to the village), and again the           
response has been really positive and we are thinking of  continuing 
this service onwards every Saturday. 
 2020 has certainly been a very strange year, it’s had its stresses, boredom 
and confusions, but overall we feel very lucky that we are all healthy and 
safe. We heard that Stacey Cholwill was trying to organise a big light up for 
the village after such a strange year, and decided to invest heavily in    
Christmas lights to bring a bit of festive cheer. It’s been lovely walking 

around the village again and seeing all the lights up.” 

http://neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/


14 

 
We begin with the business: 
 
    Glebe House   
       The Brewer Family 
 
 
 

“For us at Glebe House, I think the worst part of the pandemic was back in 
March this year. At the very start there were so many questions and      
uncertainties. Whose bookings do we have to cancel? How long will the 
lockdown be? Will we be able to host the beer festival? As a business how 
can we survive this? One of the worst tasks was calling up our guests and 
explaining they couldn’t visit us. Some were very understanding, some 
were very upset and others very angry. It was certainly a stressful time, we 
were constantly on the phone to guests, agents & the local council              
re-arranging stays and organising refunds. We also had three weddings 
booked to take place this year, our very first weddings (including a couple 
from the village Sally Webb and Alan Quilter), which sadly we had to           
postpone until 2021 which was hugely disappointing. 
  
The lockdown wasn’t all bad. After the chaos at the start we found          
ourselves with a lot more time on our hands, and able to get on with those 
jobs we weren’t able to do normally. The hour exercise daily also meant 
we were able to explore the village more. We often found ourselves having 
a good chat to a lot of people from the village, which we really enjoyed; it’s 
such a lovely friendly village.  

 The past year has been like no other, and at times I’m sure we have 

all felt quite anxious, if not scared. So the editor of The Buzz thought 

she would  invite a local  Business, a Teenager, a Retired Couple and 

a Young Mum and Front Line Worker what life has been like  for 

them living in our rural  village of Bridgerule throughout the pandem-

ic and their hopes for the future. 
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

 Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 
    bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

 Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 
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Bridgerule Parish Council Clerk ..Rachel Perry  …………………07980 543209 

Holsworthy Medical Centre       ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

 Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

Torridge District Council…     www.torridge.gov.uk ….......01237 4228700 

Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ................ 01409 259001 
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ANOTHER BYGONE PHOTOGRAPH OF OUR VILLAGE 

Rose Hitchings has just bought this post card for her Village History File. 

The lady in the photo was Miss Amy  Gilbert  on the doorstep of her home.   

Locals back then would call her flannel feet!  Why?  Because she was quite 

tall and slim and walked everywhere in very flat brown buckled sandals.                      

On a daily basis she would come out of her house, walk across the road 

with her teapot and throw  her tea leaves into the hedge.  One day though 

she walked right out in front of a motor cyclist and suffered a broken leg. 

Colin Cholwill remembers delivering logs to her with his horse and cart and 

said she loved to make an excuse to try and pay for the logs less than she 

should.  Her neighbour,  Ms Bowman, ran the church Sunday School from  

her house.  Mrs Violet Bewes, Ray’s gran, who lived at the time at Wharf 

Villa, would  lead the Sunday School  with her. 
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Support still shown in difficult year for  

Cholwill’s Christmas Reindeers 

With such a difficult year for everyone, no  

Christmas Craft Fayre’s to go to and working 

out how the supporters would be able to get 

their wooden Christmas friends safely  anyway, 

the Cholwill reindeer factory had to make a 

decision of whether to open up or not.  

But they knew their favourite charity had also 

financially suffered in 2020 and so the family  

decided to get the chainsaws, drills and saws 

out, but would make less than in  previous 

years.    

Up to now Paul and Stacey had opened up an order line on social media but 

this year sales have just been basically word of mouth.  Following on from 

being on BBC Spotlight last Christmas people have been eager to get their 

orders in and show their support.   

One lady from Northam bought three with one being sent to her son who 

lives in Italy. Two telephone calls have come from America to purchase 

reindeers for their relatives in Devon. The doctors surgery at                    

Black Torrington put one on display and from that followed 9 further          

orders. The Cholwill’s Reindeer Factory has seen  supporters this year come  

from  Plymouth, Exeter, Seaton and Yeovil for their red nosed Christmas 

friends. Staff at Harpers of Holsworthy too have purchased quite a few as 

presents.  Some other supporters have said that they have waited five 

years to get one of Colin’s Red Nosed Reindeers. 

The Cholwill family are extremely grateful to the ladies who knit scarves for 

their reindeers  each year and are pleased to report that Christmas 2020 

will see another £4500 being donated to Little Harbour Children’s Hospice 

with a running total now at £48200 raised in just 8 Christmas.   
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  8.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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Dear One and All,  

I have arrived among you as Superintendent minister of the Bude and 
Holsworthy Circuit of the Methodist Church at a difficult and anxious 
time. 

 Covid- 19 has disrupted lives and brought fear, sadness and grief to 
many. And yet it is the way of Christ to enter into such situations and it is 
for me to follow in that example and be of service. This is my twenty sixth 
year of ministry including being a student minister at Bristol University 
and Wesley College. I have moved to Chilsworthy from Plymouth with my 
wife Donna, who is an ordained Methodist minister and now chaplain at 
Shebbear College, where, incidentally, I went to school as a boy. I have 
three adult children and four grandchildren. I also have a West Highland 
terrier called Mr Wesley. I have served as a minister in London and   
Plymouth and have been a chaplain to hospitals in London and in      
Plymouth and also to a women’s prison in south London. I have also 
served as Deputy Chair of the Plymouth and Exeter District. I am the    
Spiritual Adviser and Freedom to Speak Up Guardian for Livewell      
Southwest and a governor at Shebbear College. Prior to  becoming a   
minister I was a detective in the Metropolitan Police.  

I am an Exeter Chiefs follower as well as supporting Crystal Palace FC 
(someone has to) I enjoy walking on Dartmoor and have academic        
interests in Theology and Ethics. I have been known to skydive on         
occasions and wish I had learnt how skydive at a younger age – I am now 
restricted to tandem jumps which are fun but frustrating at the same 
time. I look forward to serving Christ in the Bude and Holsworthy Circuit 
and sharing the Christian journey with you. 

Every Blessing Simon. 

INTRODUCING OUR NEW 

METHODIST SUPERINTENDENT 

MINISTER 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

            Doors,  Flat Pack Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling. 

               Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071

 Email: peggyhowmuch@gmail.com 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MOBILE LIBRARY 2021 

VISITS BRIDGERULE 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 14:00 -  14:30  

BRIDGERULE UPLANDS  14:40 - 15:20 

JANUARY   20TH  FEBRUARY 17TH  MARCH  17TH 

APRIL 14TH   MAY 12TH   JUNE 9TH 

JULY  7TH   AUGUST  4TH  SEPTEMBER 1ST 

OCTOBER 27TH  NOVEMBER 24TH   

IT HAD TO BE DONE! 

BOYS WILL BE BOYS 

WELL, THESE BOYS       

ANYWAY! 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

7 

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz you are 

also giving permission for the same material to be published on The              

Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The Buzz is not necessarily in 

agreement with the opinions expressed in this magazine and accepts no 

responsibility for transactions with private or trade advertisers.  All                 

information thought correct at time of going to press. 

ENGLISH TUITION and WRITING SERVICE 

Experienced tutor based in Bridgerule currently has spaces 
available for private tuition. 

- English Language and Literature up to A Level 
- French to GCSE Level 
- English as a Foreign/Second Language 
- 11+/Entrance exams (including Maths/Verbal and Non-Verbal reasoning) 
- Proofreading/editing essays or theses 
- Help with written work/forms/CVs/letters etc 

Bespoke classes in your home.           £25/hour, free initial consultation 

Please contact Katie 07976 599275 or katie_beat@yahoo.co.uk  

Dear Bridgerule - many thanks for the 

warm welcome we’ve received since we 

began to visit BACK IN SPRING 2020!  

We are very grateful for your support, and we 

look forward to continuing to bake for you. 

YOU’LL find us in the village hall car park on     

the  fourth friday of every month.   

FIND OUR REGULAR MENU AND OUR MONTHLY SPECIALS ON FACEBOOK,           

INSTAGRAM,AND OUR WEBSITE - OR POP DOWN AND PICK UP A FLYER! text us 

your orders on 07967 000396 - OR COME DOWN AND LET US KNOW   WHEN YOU’D 

LIKE TO COLLECT.  

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT PREFERRED (BACS/PAYPAL) - 

 WE ARE ALSO GLAD TO ACCEPT CASH.   

alexswoodfiredpizza.co.uk 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                 Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                    Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                          
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Mr  Phil. Hodges  - Southfields                              
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                  
Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                          Mr and Mrs M.  Thornton- Atlanta                                                  
Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                       Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                                     
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                        
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                                         
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                                              
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                                 
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park              Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                                                
Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                     Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                         
Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows               
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                                    
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                                           
Terry & Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy              Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                          
Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                             
Kevin  Norton  - The Village                         Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia = Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows    Roz Rickett— South View                 
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                       
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton            Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                                     
Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields                      
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields           Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                     
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                  Emma Moore—Marybear            
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green            Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park               
Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise           Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                              
Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                                     
Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows 
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Friends of Bridgrule School                  
Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday wishes: 

   Betty Ingram on the 4th January. 

   Gary Abbott on 14th January. 

   Vic Pickett on 23rd January. 

   Joan Marshall on 24th January. 

 

   Ron Abbott on 8th February. 

   Paul Cholwill on 13th February. 

   Tony Wallis on 16th February. 

   Marie Field on 21st February. 

   Alan Quilter on 21st February. 

   Harry Cholwill for 24th February. 

   Christopher Darwin on 29th February. 

Warm Wishes are sent to Angela Brock who has recently undergone a           

knee replacement operation. 

 

 Congratulations to- 

Paul Crocker and Nicola Jackson, Archie and Henry on the  safe arrival of 

their little brother, Reggie Anthony Crocker.   

Remembering: 

Our thoughts are with Kevin Norton on the recent sudden death of wife  

Susan.    

Our thoughts are also with Pat Haydon on the recent death of husband 

Lionel. The funeral has already taken place. 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped to light up our village over the                   

Christmas period.  What an effort and much appreciated. 
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Daniel and Rachel Kensit who live in our      
village had their wedding planned for the 
31st of December in Poundstock Church 
followed by a reception at The                     
Gildhouse.   So far so good!! 
 
The couple had  spent six hours                
decorating the venue on the 30th. But then 
Boris said Cornwall was moving into tier 3 
from  Midnight and they quickly    realised  
the  reception would not be able to go 
ahead the following afternoon  because of 
the new rules of tier 3. This was already 
3.30pm!    
Daniel was at the  venue, sorting            

speakers for the music when Rachel called to tell him the devastating news.  
Understandably they  were both gutted but they were not going to let it 
defeat them and their very special day and so decided to call the vicar in 
charge, Rev. Dougie Adams,  to see if it was  possible for him to carry out 
the ceremony that evening followed by the reception.  
 
In the meantime,  Daniel phoned the caterers to see if they could provide 
their services that night instead of the following day. Amazingly he              
rearranged his evening and the vicar called at 4.40 pm and confirmed the 
wedding could go ahead.   The next hour or so was a blur for the couple of 
rushing to  parents, making phone calls left right and centre.                           
Remarkably the marriage took place at 6.15pm.  
 
Daniel and Rachel were so grateful to the photographer and videographer 
who too managed to get there on time and the florist  who managed to get 
to the church to give out the buttonholes and bouquets. Not to mention all 
their  guests getting ready and changing their arrangements to make it so 
special for the family. 
 
The lovely photograph shows Daniel and Rachel together with their            
children Jacob, Florence, Wilfred and Reuben. 

Most romantic wedding ever arranged in less than two hours                                     
after Covid Tier changes   
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

A New Year is with us.  May it be one which frees us from our 

homes  to be able to be with  members  of our families, to visit  

friends and  acquaintances  once again.  

We must believe, never give up and keep looking for hope.  

 

Like all charities The Buzz depends on monies from those that     

advertise in it and donations from its readers if it is to survive. 

I have tried my best to keep the Newsletter published throughout 

2020.  It has been harder because village functions  and things  

happening just hasn’t and so alternatives had to be found..  

 

Delivering  the publication through your letter boxes each time has 

been trickier too.  Nevertheless with the help of volunteers both 

regular and new we have done our best and I hope that you           

continue to  think the publication worthwhile.    My thanks also 

goes to Rose for her unique covers at the front of each issue. 

 

Any article, mention or photograph for The Buzz that you wish to 

have published in the next issue please see that I get it by  the 20th 

February.   Why not pay a visit to our great village website  

www.bridgerule.co.uk  kept up to date for us by                              

Cliff Seymour-Smith and Bridgerule’s Buzzing Community                  

facebook page  under Administrator Stacey Cholwill. 

Sheila Cholwill  Editor    

email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350  
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